Duke Memorial Methodist Church Durham, N.C.

Dear Sir:

The first meeting of the Methodist Men's Club was held October 4th with Rev. Robert W. Bradshaw as the main speaker and special music by Dr. & Mrs. Clarence Bartholomew. Special guests of the first meeting was the members of the Duke Memorial Soft Ball Team who just won the championship in the American Sunday School League. Dr. June Stallings presented members of the team with individual trophies, and also a most valuable player award. Albert Long has worked with June as co-coach and manager of our team and both are to be commended for the fine job they did.

The attendance was good with 63 present. All committees have been organized and it is planned to not only increase our attendance but increase our membership.

The project for this year will be to get up a handbook and church directory with the idea of this being of great help to our members and to new folks who are joining our church. Another project is to get inactive church members interested in attending Sunday Schbol and Church more regularly.

e following committee chairmens were appointed.

ctendance

Membership

Devotion

Projects

Music

Pianist

Program

Arrangements & Publicity

W. E. Alley

Al Long, Jr.

Allyn Norton, Sr.

Tom McCauley

Not appointed

Mrs. Sam Angier

J. L. Atkins

Jack B. Cliff

Respectfully submitted

Jack B. Cliff, President

